
           
 

 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

City Council Meeting 
April 26, 2022 

  
 
 
 

Program Description: Pursuant to the United States Department of Housing and Urban Development 
(HUD) regulations, the City of Hawthorne (City) has prepared the draft Action Plan 
for the 2022-2023 Program Year. The Action Plan is the City’s application to HUD 
for Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) and HOME Investment 
Partnerships (HOME) funds. The draft Action Plan outlines the projects and 
programs to be undertaken during the 2022-2023 Program Year using CDBG and 
HOME funds to address the priority needs and goals noted in the City’s 2020-2024 
Consolidated Plan.  
 

Citizen Involvement:  Do you have any comments? Questions? Concerns? You are invited to attend a 
public hearing to be held by the City of Hawthorne on Tuesday, April 26, 2022, at 6 
p.m. to provide public comments. Specific details about how to participate, which 
may include either tele-conferencing, video-conferencing, or another equivalent 
option, will be included with the posted City Council Agenda. The Agenda will be 
posted online at least 72 hours in advance of the hearing at 
https://www.cityofhawthorne.org/. 
 
The City Council is the final decision-making body for these items. If you challenge the 
City Council’s action on this item in court, you may be limited to raising only those 
issues which you or someone else raised at this public hearing or in written 
correspondence received by the City at, or prior to, the public hearing. 

Information Available:  
 

Copies of the staff report and other project information will be available for review by 
Thursday, April 14, 2022, with the City Clerk, at 4455 W. 126th Street, Hawthorne (City 
Hall) or online at https://www.cityofhawthorne.org/.  
 
The City of Hawthorne encourages citizen participation in the CDBG, HOME, and 
CDBG-CV program grant management process. If you are unable to attend the 
public hearing, written comments can be forwarded to the Housing Department at 
4455 West 126th Street, Hawthorne, CA 90250. Additionally, a copy of the draft 2022-
2023 Action Plan will be available for public review and comment from March 25, 
2022 to April 26, 2022 online at https://www.cityofhawthorne.org/cdbg-home.  
 

ADA Compliance: It is the intention of the City of Hawthorne to comply with the Americans with 
Disabilities Act in all respects. If, as an attendee at this meeting, you will need special 
assistance beyond what is normally provided, the City of Hawthorne will attempt to 
accommodate you in every reasonable manner. Please contact the City Clerk’s office 
at (310) 349-2915. Assisted listening devices are available at the meeting for 
individuals with hearing impairments. Notification 48 hours prior to the meeting will 
enable the City to make reasonable arrangements to ensure accessibility to this 
meeting.  (28 CFR 35. 102-35. 104 ADA Title II) 

 Language Access Pursuant to Executive Order 13166 
Si necesita más información sobre este aviso o la traducción de documentos en 
español, comuníquese con Dr. Paul Jimenez al (310) 349-2915. 

https://www.cityofhawthorne.org/
https://www.cityofhawthorne.org/
https://www.cityofhawthorne.org/cdbg-home


City Contact: For more information, contact Kimberly Mack, Housing Director, by email at 
kmack@cityofhawthorne.org   
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